Minutes Approved____________
TOWN OF WINCHENDON
JOINT MEETING FINANCE COMMITTEE/SCHOOL COMMITTEE

  MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY March 30, 2017 6:30 P.M.  
Town Hall, 2nd Floor Conference Room 
109 Front Street, Winchendon, Mass.
  Finance Committee Members:


Christian Orobello, Acting Chairman



Debra Dennis, Recording Secretary



Dr. Maureen Ward






James Robichaud


Tonya Dokulil


Charles Corts
Absent: 
Thomas Kane

Robert Guenther


Tonya Dokulil

School Committee Members:



Danielle LaPointe, Chairwoman




Dr. Steven Haddad, School Superintendent


Dawn Fronte









Richard Ikonen, Business Manager



Larry Murphy

_____________________________________________________________________________________

List of Documents Presented at Meeting:  
· Proposed School Budget for Fiscal Year 2018
· Memo with questions and answers regarding the proposed school budget from Dr. Steven Haddad dated March 29, 2017
____________________________________________________________________________________

The meeting was called to order by Acting Chairman Orobello at 6:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

Proposed School Budget Presentation for FY18-Dr. Steven Haddad discussed the school process. He stated the schools mission, vision, theory of action and strategic objectives.  They used the strategic plan and the initiatives as a guide.  With declined enrollment they lose foundation money.  The foundation budget decreased by $356,822.  Dr. Maureen Ward asked concerning your strategic plan how often do you review it.  Superintendent Haddad said it’s in the development phase they are looking at it every day.  Acting Chairman Orobello said your strategic plan is for FY18 through FY21.  Superintendent Haddad said their goal is within three years to be a level two school and two years after that be a level three school
Dr. Haddad displayed a line graph which showed the foundation money has gone done, the net school spending has leveled out and the Chapter 70 flat lined.  Acting Chairman Orobello asked if he saw a trend for the enrollment declining.  Dr. Haddad said he sees new school enrollment but didn’t see going out (moving).  They are tracking it now.  
Dr. Haddad said they looked at what it would take to get a balanced budget.  He explained eliminating positions or reassigning of positions.  There are three budgets presented tonight to the Finance Committee.  The three different budgets are #1budget balanced #2 budget improved and #3 budget is what we really need.  Mr. Larry Murphy said every year its hard keeping things going.  He said they will not reach the goal of being a level three school if they don’t make improvements.  Quality education is what is needed and they can’t keep cutting every year.  He said we are not putting anything in here that is fluff.  Hoping to convince the Finance Committee and community.  Acting Chairman Orobello said the challenge for the Finance Committee is it’s hard to compare the structure of the budget.  It’s near impossible to do that.  He said they can’t tell what direction it is going in some categories.  Chairwoman LaPointe said this is the year we create the baseline.  Dr. Haddad said Rich Ikonen went through and next year it will be much easier to understand.  He said they want to be as transparent as they can.  Dr. Ward said the FY17 doesn’t match up to the year to dates.  She said she tried to look at appropriations but they don’t line up so we couldn’t do it.  Mr. Rich Ikonen said there were a number of issues he found.  He said it took him hours to find.  He said this is as close to actuals he can do.  He said by FY19 everything will be transparent.  He said he has been finding challenges which he is trying to rectify.  
Dr. Ward questioned if there has been a decline in students over a period of years then why are there more teachers.  She said they need to look at keeping kids here.  Mr. Murphy said we are working very hard to provide the best education to all students.  

Dr. Haddad said what they have presented is the proposal for the balanced school budget.  Dr. Ward asked if they maintained a balanced budget for this year.  Mr. Ikonen said he is working on it.  He is projecting out for the rest of the year.  Acting Chairman Orobello said they are looking for the whole picture.  They would like to see what they are spending, they want to see what it actually costs including the grant money.  
Dr. Ward asked if the transportation contract was for three years.  Mr. Ikonen said they are trying to reduce the cost of buses because they aren’t full.  They are looking into eliminating one bus next year.  

Ms. Suzann Michelle Director of the Pre K program came forward and gave an overview of the program.  She said there is ninety students enrolled in Pre K.  The Director of the Murdock Academy gave an overview of the program.  He said it’s a place the students could go and have a say.  He said he is very proud of the Academy.
Dr. Haddad said the school choice enrollment trends for FY17 is 48 in and 149 going out.  Acting Chairman Orobello said there are three proposed school budgets, what is the recommendation for paying for these.  Chairwoman LaPointe said their thoughts are it is up to the community to vote an override.  Dr. Haddad said he wanted to get the Finance Committee’s take on what they support.  Acting Chairman Orobello said the challenge is for us we haven’t had a meeting.  We need to process the information based on a balanced budget.
Dr. Haddad said they are trying to improve the image of the school and make the students be successful.  Chairwoman LaPointe said they feel it’s important to tell their story and let the town decide.  James Robichaud said you had an override in 2014, it’s going to be a tough sell.
Acting Chairman Orobello said it’s about plans and programs and sometimes it not about money.  He said he thinks a lot of great work has gone into this.  If we understand it we can better sell it.
Mr. Murphy thanked the Finance Committee for their understanding.  He said they are trying to reestablish the trust with the town and community which is step number one.  This is a community that every nickel counts and we are going to make it count.  He said they are establishing a vision.  They want to be competitive.
Adjournment-A motion was made by Dr. Maureen Ward to adjourn the meeting; James Robichaud seconded.


OROBELLO(Y)

WARD(Y)

ROBICHAUD(Y)


CORTS(Y)
The meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted;

Debra A. Dennis










Recording Secretary
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